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Provider Enrollment Update 

 

Improvements to Provider Revalidation Online File 
 

AHCCCS is committed to improving service to providers by keeping you informed of 
upcoming changes. In July 2025, the Provider Revalidation file that is posted publicly on 
the AHCCCS website is being improved to show billers that are associated with 
providers who are required to revalidate. 

 

Who Is Impacted? 
• All providers 

 

What Is Changing? 
In July 2025, the revalidation web post will be enhanced so that associated billers can 
filter by the name of their billing entity to identify who in their group needs to revalidate. 
To use the filter, enter your organization’s name in the search field of the filter 
dropdown.  
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If your organization has providers who need to revalidate, your group name will be 
found here. Once you apply the filter, providers who are associated with your 
organization will show up with relevant details about their upcoming revalidation.  

 

Action Required 
Immediate action is not required. Organizations should use the revalidations web listing 
as a tool to identify their associated providers who are required to revalidate. When a 
provider associated with your organization is required to revalidate, it’s important to 
work with the provider to get the revalidation application submitted in the AHCCCS 
Provider Enrollment Portal (APEP) prior to the due date to avoid the provider being 
terminated.  

 

Questions? 
You can contact us the following ways:  

• Chat with us at, https://chat.azahcccs.gov/?id=2  
o Live chat is available Monday through Friday from 8 AM to 5 PM  

• Call us at (602) 417-7670. 
o The call center is available Monday through Friday from 8 AM to 5 PM 

• Email us at, APEPTrainingQuestions@azahcccs.gov 
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